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April 2018 

Intersection improvement work on Kingsway, Woolooware, from 
Sunday, 13 May 

The NSW Government is funding this project as part of its $300 million Urban Roads 

Pinch Point Program which aims to ease congestion and improve journey reliability 

on Sydney’s key southern corridors. 

Roads and Maritime Services will be carrying out improvement work which includes extending the right turn 
lane on the Kingsway at the intersection of Woolooware Road.  

This project aims to increase the capacity of the right turn bay into Woolooware Road, improve traffic flow 
for cars travelling along Kingsway and reduce travel time for motorists, particularly during peak periods.  

Our work activities include: 

• extending the existing right turn lane eastbound on Kingsway by about 60 metres 

• removing and replacing asphalt 

• lane widening and resurfacing the kerb and median 

• removing the existing grass in the existing median 

• new road markings. 

We have included a map to show the location of work.  

Our work schedule 

We will be on site for up to six nights a week for 40 nights over a 19 week period between Sunday, 13 
May, 2018 and Sunday, 16 September, 2018. Our work hours will be between 9pm and 5am from 
Sunday to Friday. We will not be working public holidays. 

We will be working five nights a week to complete the work as quickly as possible and to minimise 
disruption. 

Project enquiries 

If you have any questions or comments on the improvements, please contact our delivery partner, Ventia 
Boral Amey Joint Venture, by Wednesday, 18 April on 1800 677 700, nswenquiries@vbajv.com.au or: 

Ventia Boral Amey Joint Venture  
PO Box 838  
Rockdale NSW 2216 

For more information on our projects, visit rms.nsw.gov.au. Thank you for your patience during this 
important work. 
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How will the work affect you? 

Our work may be noisy at times but we will do everything we can to minimise its impact, including 
completing the noisier night work activities by midnight.  

A Review of Environmental Factors has been carried out in line with this work. 

Traffic changes 

There will be temporary traffic changes during our work hours to ensure the work zone is safe. 

Lane closures will be in place and may affect travel times. Please keep to speed limits and follow signs and 
traffic controllers’ directions. For the latest traffic updates, you can call 132 701, visit livetraffic.com or 
download the Live Traffic NSW App.  

Street parking in the work zone will be temporarily unavailable during shift hours. We will also be parking 
vehicles on nearby side streets before and after shifts, which will affect available street parking in this 
period. 

 

  

 

 


